# **Parent Orientation**

Please: If your child is not feeling well please do not bring them!

## **Drop off:**

- Remain at least six feet from other participants
- Participants
  - All participants are required to check in at the designated area.
  - Participants will have their temperature checked at drop off.
  - Hand sanitizer will be provided at the beginning of class
  - If their temperature is 100 or more, they will be asked to leave.
  - Please have participants bring their own personal water bottle that is clearly marked with their name. We will not be utilizing our water jugs during classes.
  - Participants will be asked to drop off their clubs in the club area then report to the pavilion.
  - If participants need to borrow a set of clubs, we ask that they arrive 10 minutes prior to the class starting to get a set.
- Parents/Guests
  - Parents are allowed to sit in the patio area but we ask that you stay socially distanced.
  - Parents and guests are not allowed on the course during programming. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Mindy Pamer at <a href="mailto:mpamer@firstteecanton.org">mpamer@firstteecanton.org</a> or 330-452-5331 x 3.
  - Please limit bringing non-participants into the office space.
- Participants and volunteers will be asked to not attend programs if they have traveled to a state listed in the State of Ohio's travel advisory area for fourteen days.

#### Dress code:

- Face masks are optional for participants when outdoors. Face masks will be required for indoor golf (if needed to be inside due to weather). Masks will be provided to those that need them or request to have them for outdoor play.
- o Boys-
  - Shirt must be tucked in
  - Tennis shoes or golf shoes golf shoes not required; No open toed shoes
  - Shirts must have sleeves, shorts must have pockets to carry tees, ball markers, etc.
  - Hats need to be on straight (not sideways or backwards).
  - No derogatory messaging on any clothing.
- Girls-
  - Shirt must have either a collar or sleeves (No spaghetti straps).
  - Tennis shoes or golf shoes golf shoes not required; No open toed shoes
  - Shorts must be fingertip length.
  - No derogatory messaging on any clothing.
- Please have participants prepared for outdoor play including having a jacket and umbrella if needed.

#### Club usage:

- Club usage will be available to any participant.
- o Please arrive 10 minutes early if you need to borrow clubs.
- Your clubs will be assigned to you and will be sanitized after each use.
- Please do not share clubs, golf balls or any other objects assigned to you. Please have your child's clubs, balls or other equipment clearly marked with their name and/or initials.

### Class

- Coaches and volunteers will be recommended to wear masks when outdoors but can have flexibility if they are more than 6 feet from participants or other volunteers/coaches. 6-foot social distancing is mandatory
- Class durations all classes include a welcome and a wrap up at the end; please arrive on time for your class time
  - Player, Par and All Girls classes will be 90 minutes.
  - Little Hackers class is 60 minutes
  - Birdie/Eagle and High school prep classes are 120 minutes.
- Certification must be scheduled with coach Terry. (<u>ttaylor@firstteecanton.org</u> or 330-452-5331 x 2).
- Classes will move indoors as a last result if weather is an issue and social distancing will be enforced. Masks are required for indoors for golfers and coaches.

### Wrap-up

- Wrap up will be done in a pre-determined location and lead by the coaches; social distancing will be required
- o Each child will be asked to use hand sanitizer prior to leaving.

# J<u>r.Tour</u>

- o The junior tour will be played under the golf courses safety rules.
- We will be playing 3-somes. The 6-foot social distancing will be monitored.
- There will be no gathering in the scoring area.

# Facility/Safety

- Staff and participants will be asked to wash hands and utilize hand sanitizer as often as possible throughout the class.
- If your participant or anyone in immediate contact of the participants begins to show symptoms, please contact our office immediately. Classes may have to be cancelled if a participant, develops symptoms after being at the facility.

If parents have a question, please call the office (330) 452-5331.

We are looking forward to having you this year. Please note that the rules and regulations could change and we will do our best to keep you informed.